
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MARCH 22, 2004 

PROCLAMATION REQUEST – 
DAY OF MOURNING FOR WORKERS KILLED OR INJURED ON THE JOB 

Recommendation 

The City Clerk recommends: 
 
1) That April 28, 2004 be proclaimed as a “Day of Mourning for Workers Killed or Injured on 

the Job”; 
 

2) That the proclamation be posted on the City’s website, published on the City Page, space 
permitting, and that staff issue a news release; and 

  
3) That Council provide direction with respect to the request to lower the City’s flags to half-

mast. 

Purpose 

To respond to the request received from the Labour Council, Toronto & York Region. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The correspondence received from Mr. John Cartwright, President, Labour Council, Toronto & 
York Region, dated March 15, 2004, is attached (Attachment 1). 
 
The proclamation request meets the requirements of the City’s Proclamation Policy as the matter 
relates to municipal business. 
 
The Labour Council has requested the City publicize the proclamation as widely as possible.  The 
Corporate Communications department posts proclamations issued by the City on the City’s 
website under “Events – Proclamations”.  Publishing proclamations on the City Page depends on 
space availability.  Corporate Communications will, given sufficient lead-time, issue news 
releases in support of the proclamations. 
 
The City has a Flag Raising Policy (Attachment 2) that does not address lowering the flags to 
half-mast.  The practice has been to lower flags to half-mast to commemorate special days such 
as Remembrance Day or as a measure of respect and condolence when a high profile official 
passes away.  
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

Staff is recommending April 28, 2004 be proclaimed as a “Day of Mourning for Workers Killed or 
Injured on the Job” and that the proclamation be posted on the City’s website, published on the 
City Page, space permitting, and that staff issue a news release.  Council direction is requested 
with respect to lowering the City’s flags to half-mast. 



 

 

Attachments 

Attachment 1 - Correspondence from Mr. John Cartwright, President, Labour Council, 
Toronto & York Region, dated March 15, 2004 

 
 Attachment 2 -  Flag Raising Policy 

Report prepared by: 

Sybil Fernandes, Deputy City Clerk/Manager of Administrative Services, Ext. 8628 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 
John D. Leach 
City Clerk 



 

 

 



 

 

 


